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OCTOBER
Monday 16th – New Term

Tuesday 24th – Nursery Parent Forum 1

Wednesday 25th – Southie Parents School Disco

 P1 – P3 6.00pm – 7.00pm 

P4 – P7 7.15pm – 8.30pm

Tuesday 31st – P5 Assembly Parents Invited

Tuesday 31st – Nursery Halloween Party (both sessions)

NOVEMBER

Wednesday 15th Thursday 16th – 6.00pm – 8.00pm Parents Evening 

Wednesday 15th & Thursday 16th – Book Fair

Friday 24th – 9.45am – 2.00pm LPCT P3 Numeracy Trail

Friday 24th – Home/School Link Books Issued – to be returned on Monday

Friday 24th – 6.00pm – 8.00pm Southie Parents Christmas Fayre

Wednesday 29th – In-Service – No Pupils

Thursday 30th – In-Service – No Pupils 

DECEMBER

Friday 1st – Holiday – No Staff/Pupils

Monday 11th – Chirstmas Party Week – Times TBC

Monday 11th – Christmas Movie at Montrose Academy TBC

Friday 15th – Nursery Christmas Nativity (both sessions & folio sharing)

Monday 18th – Whole School Dress Rehearsal for Christmas Concert in Gym Hall


Tuesday 19th – Christmas Concert in Town Hall 



1.00pm – 3.20pm – Rehearsal



6.00pm – 9.00pm – Concert

Wednesday 20th – Tesco Carol Singing TBC

Thursday 21st – 10.00am End of Church Service in St Marys & St Peters Parents Invited

Thursday 21st – Tesco Carol Singing TBC

Friday 22nd – Nursery Christmas Party & Santa Visit Parents Invited

Friday 22nd – Last Day of Term




Southie Parents


Many thanks to the Southie Parents for a hugely successful disco where the children thoroughly enjoyed themselves and looked spectacularly spooky!  The Southie Parents are now focusing their efforts on the Christmas Fayre on Friday 24th November.




















There will be more details to follow nearer the time. Donations for Raffle Prizes would be greatly appreciated and received with thanks. These can be handed in to the school office before ?????.


Charlotte May and Kath Ogg have resigned their Chair positions from the Southie Parents. We now have Kelly Simpson has Head Chair, Jennifer Fitchett as Vice Chair and Kerisa Elder as Treasurer.


Their next meeting will be on Wednesday 13th December in the school at 6.30pm to which all parents/carers are invited and will be made very welcome.








A Busy Term


It’s started off as another busy term in school with lots of fun and learning happening across the whole school.


At the end of October we said goodbye to Mrs Cairns and wish her all the best in her new job. We have welcomed Ms Main who will be taking the P7s and Darcy Stewart, our student this term who will join P4. We also send our congratulations to Miss Campbell on the safe arrival of her baby boy, Lachlan. 


We will be representing the school and alongside our cluster schools in laying a wreath during the British Legion Armistead Parade on Sunday 11th November.





Norovirus:  Advice for Everyone


It’s that time of year again when the winter bugs begin to affect us again.  Can we please remind you that if your child is unwell and has been sick or had an upset tummy, then we ask that they do not return to school for 48hrs as they can still be infectious even after these initial symptoms go. If your child is absent from school please inform us of their absence by phoning the office on 01674 662655. Thank you.





Winter is Coming …


It’s that time of year to come to school all wrapped up and cosy, as whenever possible children will be playing outside and completing the daily mile.





School Fund


Thank you for all Rag Bag donations as we have been able to add £32.00 to our school fund from your donations.


We have also bought Christmas Craft so each pupil can make a lovely Christmas gift to bring home.





Office


If you haven’t already done so please return your Annual Data Checks into the office ASAP. If you have misplaced the letter, we are able to print off another copy. It is important we have all your up to date contact details and an e-mail address if possible. 


If you need any assistance to get onto the IPay system please don’t hesitate to phone 01674 662655 or pop into the school. 





Lighting up Learning at Southesk Primary School:  This term your children have been learning about:


P1    Traditional Tales


P2    Farms & Farming	


P3    Lighthouses


P4    World War 2


P5    Transport


P6    Land Use in the Area


P7    Transport


……..   and of course we are busy, busy, busy getting ready for Christmas with rehearsals beginning for our Christmas Concert. bubusy�
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Fundraising


Macmillan Coffee Morning


We are delighted to have donated £191.40 to support such a worthy cause following our staff/pupil coffee morning.


Harvest Festival: Food Bank Donations


Many thanks for your generous donations for the food bank. We collected 117.7kgs which will feed 16 people for 3 days. These have been gratefully accepted and will be welcomed.


Poppies


We have been selling Poppies in school this week and will be remembering why this is important during a minutes silence in school on Friday 10th at 11.00am.


Children in Need


Dress as you Please Day Friday 17th November. Donation of £1 optional.








Parent’s Evenings


We are looking forward to welcoming you to school next week and to share your child’s progress with you.


We are changing things slightly this year and will also be inviting you to look at your children’s work alongside speaking to your child’s teacher.


We would also invite you to visit the school hall where the Book Fayre will be open to buy children’s books. Southie Parents will also be serving teas and coffees.


We will also be asking you to consider how we can improve the school and will be gathering your views linked to:


Homework


Parent Evenings


Sharing Your Child’s Learning With Home


The bookings for Parent’s Evening are online now. If you haven’t received a letter or are struggling to get on please phone the office on 01674 662655 and we can book a time for you. 








As always please do not hesitate to get in touch with myself or Mrs Denyer should you have any concerns, queries or ideas for improving our school.


Kind regards


Ms Sara Morgan


Head Teacher


Southesk Primary School


Sara Morgan, Head Teacher, Southesk Primary School, Hill Place, 


Montrose DD10 8BP                    


 Tel: 01674 662655  


Email:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:sekmorgans@southesk.angus.sch.uk" �sekmorgans@southesk.angus.sch.uk�























